20.04.2018

Dear Sekiong,

Peng-an and greeting from cold and rainy Berlin.

But we greet you with peaceful heart as Chu Hsien and all men in the family, Ikki and the grandson Nikan went through unpleasant days of sickness through christmas and new year, and now they all recovered and the new year has started with new work.

I follow through facebook your family life over there and Taiwan and the wide circle of friends and relatives is always in our mind.

Chu- Hsien and me are both working on a book and we read a lot and follow the news in the world and especially in Taiwan and the pacific region. And we are incontact with the post graduate students from ttcs in Edinburgh. Mimi and her husband Sam are planning to come to see us this summer.

I again thank you very much for having me as a former missionary in your mind and your congregations christmas gifts of the check....we are very grateful..

This year you did not use my full name on the check, so the bank could not aaccept it, and also for your own administration I mail the check back...

It needs Dr. Bettina Opitz-Chen (Sorry, the title is part of the name and thus in the passport) and you kindly only called me Bettina.....

God bless your and your family in gratefulness for your precious friendship

Bettina

Is the